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March 24, 2005

HPO-C2005-275 PROD 

Joseph DiBello, Manager 
National Park Service 
Partnerships Program
200 Chestnut Street 

Philadelphia, PA 19106-2878 

Dear Mr. Everett: 

The State of New Jersey, Natural and Historic Resources Group, Historic Preservation Office, hereby proposes to amend the Programmatic Agreement (P A) for proposed work on the Allied Textile Printing (ATP) site within the Great Falls/Society of Useful Manufactures National Historic Landmark (NHL) District in Paterson, New Jersey. Stipulation #9 of the P A allows any signatory to propose an amendment, and then requires consultation with the other signatories to the P A to consider the amendment. I have attached a copy of a draft amendment, accompanied by a copy of the original P A, for your consideration. 

The draft Amendment has a simple purpose, to allow the State of New Jersey to undertake the majority of the proposed work in place of the City of Paterson. The State would contract with a qualified project team to: undertake the required cultural resource survey; to remove the remaining underground storage tanks; to stabilize contributing resources; and following the period of public comment on and final revisions to the recommendations of the Maxman Report, to remove non- contributing elements of the site. The contract for the work would be managed by the Office of Resource Development (ORD) of the Natural and Historic Resources Group. ORD has extensive experience managing complicated projects at State owned Historic Sites. ORD works on a day to day basis with the professional staff of the Historic Preservation Office to ensure compliance with the Secretary of the Interior's Standards for the Treatment of Historic Properties. 

As noted above, the P A established process of public input, and the qualifications of those undertaking the work as described in the original P A will not change. The process of drafting the proposed Amendment reminded us of the substantial effort involved in the drafting of the original PA, which is why we propose to leave the PA unaltered except for changing the entity undertaking the work. 
By copy of this letter I ask that all interested parties to provide written comment to Dan Saunders of my staff at the address on our letterhead or by e-mail at dan.saunders@dep.state.nj.us. within 30 days from receipt of this letter. I look forward to everyone's comments and suggestions. 

If you have any questions, please contact Dan Saunders at (609) 633-2397, staff reviewer for this project.
Sincerely, 

Dorothy Guzzo

Deputy State Historic
 Preservation Officer 

DPG/DS 

